

24 June 2020

To: All Local Authorities

Re: Motion of Westmeath County Council

A Chara,

At the recent meeting of Westmeath County Council held on 22 June 2020, the following resolution was passed, and it was agreed to circulate it to all Local Authorities for your attention:

"That Westmeath County Council in recognising the stress, uncertainty and worry of the Leaving Certificate Class of 2020 discuss possible options of assisting these students pursue their chosen career this autumn, where some may want to attend Third Level Education and others follow the apprenticeship of their choice.

The proposal of "First Choice for All" should be accommodated as much as possible".

I would be grateful if you would bring the contents of this letter to the Elected Members at the next meeting of the Local Authority.

Mise le meas,

Anne Galvin,

Meetings Administrator.

